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It is amazing how quickly the year has been progressing. I would like to thank all our teachers, students and 
parents for their outstanding work. This has particularly been on display this week during our swimming program. 
The pool has commented on the good behaviour of our students, and also the dedication of our teachers – 
apparently we are the only school in the area who get into the pool to help kids and instructors. It has been 
wonderful to see everyone joining in and helping each other – keep up the good work! 
  
 
Our student behaviour continues to impress, with students acting in a sensible way in class and in the yard. It has 
been particularly positive seeing students go to teachers for help more, so adults can help resolve the situation 
and teach strategies to resolve issues. A big thank-you to all our families for encouraging students to see a 
teacher if there is an issue. 
  
 
Positive news about our NAPLAN results continue to stream in. Teachers have worked hard on our new 
instructional approach, and I am pleased to report that out of the 26 schools in our network, CPS has the second 
best readers in Grade 3! This is a wonderful start, and even better outcomes are yet to come. I thank everyone for 
their ongoing support of the school. 
  
 
We have had some wonderful feedback about the Senior excursion to the city, and we are excited to have our 
Middles excursion coming up. This will be a great opportunity to experience city life, as well as to visit the Polly 
Woodside as part of their First Fleet unit. Our younger students are also set for an exciting program next term, 
with notices for a trip to Myuna Farm being released in the coming weeks. 
  
 
Our lovely school dog Finn has turned one, and is doing an amazing job. His training is paying off, and we are able 
to bring him into classes more. Expect to see him around more often. 
  
 
The parent opinion survey is still open. We deeply appreciate your feedback, and encourage all parents to 
complete the survey using the details that were messaged to them. If you did not receive a link and would like to 
help us with the survey, please contact the front office. 
  
 
I am pleased to announce that our before and after school care has finally been approved for Child Care Subsidy. 
This will both make the service cheaper for most families and more sustainable for the school. By way of example, 
if your household income in under $80,000, you would only pay around $2 for a morning session and $3 for an 
afternoon session. Additional discounts apply for larger families. It will take another couple of weeks to finalise 
the back-end of our system, but please stay tuned for more information about accessing our cheap school and 
vacation care. 
  
 
As the term rolls on, thank you for your ongoing support, and I look forward to seeing what we can 
achieve in the coming weeks! 
  
 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Lachlan Yeates  

Principal 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au




HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL STUDENTS WHO ARE CELEBRATING THEIR BIRTHDAY IN 
THE COMING WEEKS 

 

 
Yana Eliza T Zayd A 

Meloedy C Seth Blayne  

Caiden  Leo  

Learning  
Community 

Home Group Student Student 

 
FA Yana Jennifer 

FB Lia Zack 

 

JA Amir Blayne 

JB Meloedy Rehan 

JC Lexi Zahra 

JD Dakota Zayn 

 

MA Seyansa Douglas 

MB Charlie-Anne Zac 

MC Ivy Timata 

 

SA Kavin Anahad 

SB Fatima  Emre 

SC Valen Olivia 

CULTURAL STUDIES Amaliah - JA  

EAL Emre - SB  

INTERVENTION Morliranoa - FB Hunter - FA  

PE ART  

Cody - SA Toni - SC 

Mason - JA Eliza - MA 

Jett R - SC Bonnie - FA 

Jett T - MA Irie - FB 

CHAMPIONS OF THE WEEK 
DEVELPOING PRIDE 



Monday 14th August 

School Swimming 

Tuesday 15th August 

School Swimming 

Wednesday 16th August 

School Swimming 

Polly Woodside Excursion 

(Middles -  Paper form and 

payment due) 

 

Thursday 17th August 

School Swimming 

Friday 18th August 

School Swimming 

 

School Assembly 2.30pm in 

the Gym 

Monday 21st August Tuesday 22nd August 

Book Week Parade 

9.20 in the Gym 

 

Hoop Time (selected senior 

students) -  Permission forms 

(digital)  and payment due. 

Wednesday 23rd August 

 

Middles Excursion to Polly 

Woodside 

 

Thursday 24th August Friday 25th August 

Monday 28th August 

 

Scholastics Book Orders 

Due 

Tuesday 29th August Wednesday 30th August 

 

Father’s Day Stall 

 

 

Thursday 31st August 

 

 

Friday 1st September 

Father’s Day BBQ Breakfast 

 

School Assembly 2.30 pm in 

the Gym 

Monday 4th September 

 

Community Links Meeting 

3.30pm 

Tuesday 5th September 

 

Hoop Time 

Wednesday 6th September Thursday 7th September Friday 8th September 

Monday 11th September  Tuesday 12th September Wednesday 13th September Thursday 14th September Friday 15th September 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

Footy Day Special Lunch 

(more information to come) 

School Assembly 2.30 pm in 

the Gym 











LITTLE ANGLER KITS—GRADE 5 STUDENTS 
The Victorian Government is investing $1.5 million from the Recreational Fishing Licence Trust Fund to 
provide up to 95,000 Little Angler Kits to primary school aged children in Victoria. 

The free kits provide a wonderful school holiday activity for children with their families and help ease 
the cost of living, providing a fun activity close to home. 

Grade 5 students at all Victorian schools, including ours, will be offered the opportunity to   receive a 
FREE Little Angler Kit. Grade 5 students have been selected based on the Victorian Curriculum focus, 
movement and motor development, and safety considerations. 

The program is entirely voluntary. Schools were provided with the option to opt out of the program. 
Our school has opted to stay in the program so that parents can decide whether they want their child
(ren) to receive a free fishing kit. 

Parents of Grade 5 students can advise the school if they do not wish their child(ren) to participate for 
any reason whatsoever. We support parents in making decisions that align with their family values and 
beliefs. 

The roll out of kits will occur through the second half of 2023 (16 October - 4 December) so that all 
participating children will have a kit in time for the summer school holidays. 

The kits include a rod, reel with line, tackle tray, some tackle and information on how to use them to 
catch a fish. Please note that the tackle tray includes fishing hooks. The tackle tray will be wrapped in 
cardboard and placed inside a pocket inside the fishing kit bag, which will be sealed with a cable tie to 
discourage students from opening their kits until they are with a parent or carer. 

Kits will be handed out to students to take home with them as soon as the school receives them. 
Teachers will tell students not to open the kits until they are safely at home with a parent or carer, 
however parents can contact the school and request to collect their kit from the school themselves if 
they prefer. 

The Victorian Fisheries Authority will create a Little Angler hub on their website, which will be live 
when the kits start being distributed. It will have useful information, instructional videos and online   
resources about where and how to fish linking to existing resources from Fishcare and new resources to 
be produced just for the Little Angler Kits program. 

This initiative aims to grow recreational fishing participation in Victoria by actively encouraging primary 
school aged children to learn how to fish, as well as learning more about marine life and the natural 
environment. 

Casey Fields Lake is stocked every school 

holidays with ready to catch Rainbow 

Trout 






